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Department of Transport and Main Roads - Maritime Safety Queensland 

NOTICE TO  
MARINERS 

336 (T) of  2025 

Issued by Gladstone Maritime Region on 17 July 2025 

Area: Capricorn Coast

Locality: Rosslyn Bay Boat Harbour

Activity: boat ramp maintenance

Mariners are advised that:  
 
Resurfacing works will be undertaken on the western boat ramp at Rosslyn Bay Boat Harbour 
between Wednesday, 16 July 2025 and Thursday, 21 August 2025. 
 
Limited access to the boat ramp will be permitted between Wednesday, 16 July 2025 until Monday, 
21 July 2025.  
 
The boat ramp will then be fully closed until Thursday, 21 August 2025. 
 
The boat ramp closest to the Yeppoon Volunteer Coast Guard building will remain open for use during 
this period.
 
 

Refer to notice: none 
Cancel notice: none 
 
AUS charts affected: AUS820 
ENC Cells affected: AU5RNB01 
 

Latitude and longitude positions are on WGS84 horizontal datum and are compatible with GDA2020 datum. 

For further information about this notice, please contact: 

      The Gladstone Regional Harbour Master’s office:  

      Phone 07 4839 0208  Email: vtsgladstone@msq.qld.gov.au  

Notice authorised by:   Regional Harbour Master (Gladstone) - Maritime Safety Queensland 


